
 
 

 

Enjoyment, Compassion, Excell  ence, Perseverance, Respect, Community, Responsibility 
  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 93.3%  

Early Years winning class Nursery with 82% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1H 99.6% (WOW!!) 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4B 94.7% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 96.2% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
This half term seems to have flown by, yet our wonderful children have achieved so much.  Our week 
started with a performance of The Secret Garden in the school hall.  Years 1 – 6 enjoyed the singing 
and acting; it was such a great way to start our week. 
 
On Thursday our wonderful school choir went to Monksdown Primary school to perform.  The children 
were absolutely AMAZING! There are reports of staff from other schools having a tear in their eye as 
our children sang so beautifully.  Thank you to Miss Carroll for all of your hard work with the choir and 
for the staff that accompanied our children along the way. 
 
Over half term we are hosting our first ever holiday club. This is for Year 3 and 4 pupils and children 
who are attending have been informed.  We hope that this is a success and it is something that we 
can offer out to more children in the future.  
 
Today our Nursery and Reception children have celebrated Chinese New Year. They had a great 
time and even tried some Chinese food.  Also, this week our year 1 children witnessed their very own 
‘Great Fire of London’! They made their own houses and, very safely, Miss Holt demonstrated how 
the fire spread along the houses that were built so close together.   
 
Wonderful News 
 
Our fabulous Mrs Iveson has had her baby girl.  Baby Phoebe was born this morning and mother and 
baby are doing great.  We send them all of our love.   
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Upcoming events  
 
We will be marking World Book Day on Thursday 7th March. Fancy dress (book 
characters) is optional for the children, or children are welcome to come in to school in 
pyjamas under the theme ‘Bed time stories’.  More information will be sent out closer to 

the time.  
 
 
 
Science Ambassadors  

 
Miss Stewart is looking to recruit science ambassadors from years 3 –6!  
Responsibilities   

• Attending meetings to discuss the ways we can improve Science.  
• Volunteering at the school Science Week/science club  
• Assisting the class teacher when setting up Science lessons.  
• Be involved in organising and choosing winners for competitions.  
• Carry out pupil voice interviews about Science  

How to apply  
Either write a letter, poster or video etc explaining why you love science and would make a great 
ambassador! Maybe you could talk about who your favourite scientist is and why?   
Closing date  
Friday 23rd February – please hand applications to Miss Stewart 
 

 
Easter celebrations – Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are holding an Easter Bonnet 
competition.  Children can make their own Easter Bonnet; they will have a parade and we will select 
winning entries. 
KS2 (years 3-6) are also welcome to make a Bonnet. Alternatively they can design and 
make/decorate an egg for their competition. These should be brought into school on the last day of 
term: Thursday 28th March.  More details will be sent out closer to the time.  
 
 
 
 
Parents evenings: Next half term parents evening will be held on Wednesday 20th and Thursday 
21st March.  Again, more details will be sent out closer to the time.   
 
Finally, I would like to thank you all for your continued support.  Have a wonderful half term break and 
we look forward to seeing all of our children back on Monday 19th February. 
 
Many thanks,  
 

Mrs Foden 

 
Headteacher 

 

 


